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The Columbine Hotel 
From Discovering Ute Pass, V. I 

 
   One of the more popular hotels in Green Mountain Falls, the Columbine, was built not in the 1800s but  
rather closer to 1920. Its beginnings were humble. 
   G.G. Gayler had purchased land at the north end of town from Gertrude Dow Cruff, who held the remain-
der of the Town Land and Improvement Company’s property. 
   Gayler used a barn on his dude ranch property across from what is now Highway 24. The dude ranch  
extended into Green Mountain Falls, 
   He sold the barn, which was moved onto a rock foundation off Grand View Avenue. The owner then turned 
it into a hotel. 
   A child at the time, Dorothy Hart Conn said that wood salvaged from the Cripple Creek Fire was also used in 
the construction of the Columbine Hotel. 
   Luella Holzapfel, who first ran the Green Mountain Lodge as a room and board establishment, sold that 
business. She was then hired to manage the Columbine Hotel. 

 

Orange Bread 
Memories of Tom Headlee 

   My Grandmother, Katherine Stewart, used to make Orange Bread, Cinnamon 
Rolls, and Sour Cream Pancakes during the summers from 1954 through 1959 at 
the Columbine Lodge. We used to serve a complete breakfast to those staying 
there...anything on the menu and “all you can eat” for $2.00! 
   Green Mountain Falls author Mary Ann Davis gave me these recipes the sum-
mer of 2017, when we got together at the Outlook Lodge in GMF. Mary Ann said 
that she had worked at the Columbine Lodge in the ‘60s, and had found a copy 
of these recipes stuck in a drawer at the Lodge. She said that she bakes the  
Orange Bread to send to relatives every Christmas. 
P.S. My Grandfather, Harold Stewart drew the art on the letterhead (page 4). 

Tom Headlee 
For recipes, see page 4 

Left: 
Columbine Hotel 

ca 1940 
Sanborn Postcard 

 
Right:  

Columbine Hotel 
July, 2020 
Judy Perkins 
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Thanks to our Amazing Volunteers! 
 

Larry Black * Jack and Mary Ann Davis  
 Nancy and Paul Desilets * Claudia Eley  
Donna Finicle * Doug and Karen Gilliam  

 Suzie Graf  * Michelle Harris * Mike Hazelwood 
Lisa Huff * Pat Hyslop * Sue Janicki  

 Dick and Jane Lass *  Paul Loyd * Betty Merchant  
Joe Olds * Ginger Patrick * Jason Pearce  

 Dale and Judy Perkins  
 Steve and Kim Plutt * Mel and Sally Riley  

Jean Rodeck * Renee Rowcliffe  
 Ted and Karla Schweitzer * Julie Snyder  
Wayne Stewart * Eric Swab * Jean Taylor  
 Jon Van Sant * Jon Woods * Fred Zobel 

 
And UPHS recognizes our  
Honorary Lifetime Patrons 

 
Larry Black * Paul and Patricia Crowson  
 Jack and Mary Ann Davis * Donna Elder  

 Claudia and Jim Eley * Donna Finicle   

Anne Foster * Marg Ed Kwapil   

Sandy and Daniel Lampe  

Gary and Anna Litchenberg * Paul Loyd  

Betty Merchant * Mel McFarland * Louisa Moore  

George and Jeanne Parkhurst *Claude Wiatrowski  

Dear Patrons, 

I hope you all are well and staying safe.  

Because of the Pandemic this year, the Ute Pass Historical 
Society is struggling financially. We have been unable to do 
our fundraisers as they involve bringing together large 
groups of people and our Gift Shop sales are down. We are 
looking for additional donations to help keep the Historical 
Society functioning.  

If anyone is able to do an additional donation, it would be 
greatly appreciated. We are a 501©(3) non-profit. Please 
send your tax deductible donation to: UPHS, 231 E.  
Henrietta Avenue, Woodland Park, CO 80863 
Thanks for your faithful support over the years. Together 
we have kept the Historical Society going for almost 45 
years. We share in the belief that preserving and sharing 
our history is a worthy and important mission.  

Donna Finicle  
UPHS President 

UPHS Gift Shop and Land Office Now Open! 

The new 2021 Calendar is now available 
only at the UPHS Gift Shop and the Land 
Office by the Lake in Green Mountain Falls. 

$14.00 + tax 
The Land Office is open Saturdays and  
Sundays at 10 am. The Gift Shop in Wood-
land Park is open 10 to 3, Wednesday 
through Saturdays year round. 
Please call: 719.686.7512 to schedule your 
free private tour of History Park. 
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Thank you to ... 
Our new and renewing  

Family and Associate  Patrons 
 

Thomas and Bonnie Acton  
Maryanna Stark Adelman  

Allen County Public Library  
John McClelland and Betsy Anderson  
 Marie and Mike Bartol * Deb Bloch 

 Margaret Blume * Marsha Carra * Ellen Carrick 
Kathleen Clifton * Marilyn Cummins 

Paul and Nancy Desilets * Monica Donovan 
Cdr. Paul Edwards, USNR, Ret. 

Penny Edyvean * Ed and Sherry Firoved 
  Doug and Karen Gilliam  

Charles and Pamela Giraud * Sue Greene 
Kathy Gue * Don Hamilton * Paul and Janice Hamlet 

Joyce Herold *  Diane and Bruce Hintze  
 Jim and Evelyn Irving * Susan Janicki  * Ellin Jensen  
Irving and Joyce Johnson * Billie and David Kilman  

Jacob and Callie Knapp * Carol Lindholm   
Dana Little * David Martinek 
John and Judy Montgomery   

David and Lynne Murray * Daniel and Terry Odell 
Ralph and Doris Palmer * Ginger Patrick 

Claudia Pauloo * Jason Pearce   
Dale and Judy Perkins * Bill Phelps * Steve Plutt  
Toni Ratzlaff * Sally and Mel Riley * Inez Ripley 

Renee Rowcliffe *  Darlene Ruth  
Keith and Mary Anne Sheldon * Glenn and Lois Sill 

Ted and Karla Schweitzer    
Brooke and Karolyn Smith * Julie Snyder  

Gene and Carol Sperry * Nancy and Dave Spradling 
Lisa and Steve Stanton 

Dennis and Kathy Stockton * Ken and Abbie Sutton 
Eric Swab * Jean Taylor * Bill and Elise Tiedt  

 Jim and Natalie Unruh * Anne Urish 
Bill and Janet Ward * Dan and Nancy Woods  

 Jon and Beth Woods * Doug and Marianne Young 

Our Business/Supporting Patrons 
 

John Bell and Lisa Bonwell 
David and Nancy Brittain 

Christine Hansen 
Jay Harshe 

Jim and Meg Huber 
Ian and Pat Hyslop 

Larry Miller 
Rampart Library District 

Jean Rodeck 
Jeff and Kathy Hansen, Ute Country News 

Jon Van Sant 
 

Our Benefactor Patrons 
 

Dick Bratton, Architect 
Bob and Suzie Graf, Blue Mountain Ranch 

Tom Headlee 
Jody Jones 

Dr. Mary Kokosky, M.D. 
Jane and Dick Lass, Silver Springs Ranch 

Newman and Bonny McAllister 
Rick and Janice McVey 

Luke St. Onge 

 
Special thanks to our 

Historical Club Patrons 
 

Larry Black 
I.R.E.A. 

Christian Keesee Charitable Trust 
Kirkpatrick Family Fund 

Paul Loyd 
Peak Internet 
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Above: 
Painters and fixers:  
From Left: Julie Snyder,  

Karla Schweitzer and 
Pat Hyslop 

 

Left: Old bathroom 
Right: Updated bathroom 

Left: partially updated kitchen 
Right: finished product 

We know how these ladies put quarantine time to good use!! 

Above: New swinging doors  
between the Gift Shop and kitchen 
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Ute Pass Historical Society 
& Pikes Peak Museum 

P.O. Box 6875 
Woodland Park, CO 80866-6875 

Dedicated to preserving and sharing the history of Ute Pass families and communities since 1976 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Office Telephone:  719.686.7512 
      

  Email: uphs@utepasshistoricalsociety.org 
Website: utepasshistoricalsociety.org 

 

UPHS is a 501 (C) (3) non-profit organization 
 

                       THANK YOU! 

The Ute Pass Historical Society’s Board of 
Directors is grateful to our loyal patrons  

and enthusiastic volunteers. Without your 
generous financial contributions and  

dedicated volunteer service, we would not 
exist.  Thanks to all of you for supporting our 
mission to preserve and share the history of 

the families and communities of the Ute 
Pass area of Colorado.   

It is an honor to serve you! 

 
2020 Board of Directors 

 
Donna Finicle, President 

Jon Woods, Treasurer 
Suzie Graf and Jane Lass, Secretaries 

Paul Loyd, Board Member 
Michelle Harris, Board Member 

Jean Rodeck, Board Member 
Renee Rowcliffe, Board Member 

Julie Snyder, Board Member 
Pat Hyslop, Board Member 

Sally Riley, City Liaison 

 
Committee Chairpersons 

 
Finance and Budgeting: Paul Loyd and Jon Woods 

Collections Manager/Curator: Karla Schweitzer 
Research/Inquiries: Larry Black and Jean Taylor 

Oral Histories: Larry Black  
Photo Librarian and Sales: Paul Loyd 

Webmaster: Karen Gilliam 
Newsletter/Patronage: Judy Perkins 


